








Quantities charged did not always match amounts ordered, 
dispensed, or administered. 

Users of Dispense Prep do not always include all components in a 
compounded drug. 

Charges may not always be supported by the correct medication 
record. 



There is no formal process for reviewing and determining when 
application of the UD modifier is required. 



Procedures have not all been finalized for monitoring and 
accountability has not been assigned for some areas. 



Communication and collaboration between all areas responsible for 
pharmaceutical billing needs improvement. 

Pharmacy does not have an overarching policy for billing 
pharmaceutical charges



Feedback is not being provided consistently to departments who 
are creating errors. 

Standardizing Unit of Measure across the continuum of ordering, administering, and 
charging would reduce the likelihood of quantity errors being introduced. 

Certain potential errors may be sent to multiple work queues, leading to duplication 
of effort in correcting the charge.
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